
                           Phone: (979) 828-5385			   Email: office@twincreekwsc.org		             Spring Newsletter 2021

TWIN CREEK WATER SUPPLY CORPORATION 
PO BOX 88 

NEW BADEN, TEXAS 77870 
Phone: 1-(979) 828-5385 * Fax: 1-(979) 828-2445 

Web: www.twincreekwsc.org * Email:  office@twincreekwsc.org 
 

 

Dear Members/Stockholders of the Twin Creek Water Supply Corporation (TCWSC) 

There have been some very notable events since our last Newsletter that I would like to review. 

First, as you are probably noting, I am again the current President of your Water Supply 
Corporation (WSC). I have been appointed to this position by the current Board of Directors. 
Also appointed was John Pedigo as the Vice President. This event was due to our past 
President, Frank Gilstrap’s resignation due to him and his wife, Pat, selling their property. We 
thank Frank for his past service to the TCWSC and wish him well. He will be missed. 

Secondly and most notable was our severe winter storm in February. Freezing temps for over a 
week and record snow fall. Obviously, this type of weather can play havoc on our water 
systems both personal and the WSC. The good news was that our WSC survived the storm by 
never losing the ability to supply safe water to the home and businesses of our Members. This 
was no accident but the result of a lot of planning by the TCWSC Team. Our employees worked 
24/7 throughout the storm responding to calls from Members and managing the producing 
plants. Fortunately, we never lost power from Navasota Valley Electric to our plant number one 
which was supplying water to 85% of our members. We did lose power during long “roll outs” 
from Energy who supplies power to New Baden. Fortunately, we have a large generator at the 
plant in New Baden that kept the water flowing.  Our team made sure that we had a diesel 
supply to keep it going. As you may know most of the WSC’s and one large SUD in our area 
either lost the ability to produce water or produced water that carried a “boil water” warning. 
Again, thanks to our dedicated WSC team. 

Now for the “bad news” that occurred due to the storm; that being water lost due to freezing 
of Members personal systems. Fortunately, this only happened to a small percentage of our 
Members but still had terrible consequences. Notably the worst being the cost to the Member 
of repair to their system and the cost of the water that they lost on the Members side of the 
water meter. The lost water cost can run into the hundreds of dollars dependent on the 
number or size of the breaks. 

Needless to say, we have received numerous calls at our office asking what the TCWSC is going 
to do about the costs. The Directors understand that these unscheduled costs can be a financial 
burden on a Member and will discuss the options open to us at our upcoming Board meeting.  
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I would now like to give all our Members some suggestions that may help to get us thru the 
next freezing winter storm. I can assure you we will have another. Might be in another forty 
years or could be next year. 

1. We had some Members who called stating they couldn’t find their meter. This was 
due to not ever noting where their meter was located and the snow covering the 
meter. Our field team responded to these calls to help but no guarantee that we will 
be able to do this in the future. The water meter on the Member’s property is 
owned by TCWSC. The meters sole purpose is to measure the consumption of water 
by Members for billing purposes. This is one of the reasons the State allows WSC’s to 
require easements in order to be able to service the meter when needed.  The 
meter has three basic components. The actual meter, a brass shut off with lock 
ability that we call the “corporate stop” and a shut off valve on the Member’s side of 
the meter. We added the “shut off” valves over the last ten years in order for our 
personnel to stop the “back flow” of water to the Member’s system when they are 
replacing or just servicing the meter. This is not a valve that the Member should use 
to turn off their water. There is a requirement for the Members to install a “shut 
off” valve between the meter box and the Member’s system. That way the Member 
knows where the valve is located and can make it as convenient as they need.  

2. When a Member is going to be absent from their property for a length of time or 
certainly during winter weather, they should turn off the water to their system. Also 
turn off any appliance that depends on fresh water.  

3. All Members should inspect their system for possible pipes that are either leaking or 
may be susceptible to freezing. While this could be costly, it could alleviate a 
possible high cost of a leak. 

The bottom line is that the Member is responsible for any water (and the cost thereof) that 
goes through their meter regardless of any issue caused by weather or lack of member’s system 
integrity.  

You will note the Letters of Recognition in this Newsletter. One in recognition of Frank 
Gilstrap’s service to our WSC and the second ones are recognizing the dedicated service of our 
staff to our Members during the recent storm.  I sincerely hope that we have seen the last of 
freezing weather for a while and we can enjoy the Spring of 2021. As always, I appreciate your 
reading of the Newsletter and remember we have a webpage that has a lot of helpful 
information. www.twinCreekwsc.org 

Sincerely 

John B Edmondson, President, TCWSC 
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The Texas statute governing Director Elections for all WSC’s states that if Director 
Candidates are unopposed after the filing deadline, they are deemed elected. All 
3 candidates were unopposed for their positions. Therefore, James Jett is deemed 
elected for a 3-year term, Bryan Brown is also deemed elected for a 3-year term 
and Chuck Palcer is deemed elected for a 2-year term.  

 

IIMMPPOORRTTAANNTT  DDAATTEESS  
Meters Read on 20th thru 24th 

Mail and Email Bills on 25th 

Bills are Due Upon Receipt 

Past-Due after the 15th of following month 

Late Charge ($15.00) added on 16th of following month 

Disconnection of Service on/or about 26th of following month 

(unless it’s a weekend or holiday, then next business day) 

Board of Directors Meeting 2nd Tuesday of each Month 

Annual Stockholders Meeting on a Saturday in April 
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Actual Costs Percent Balacne

 Through Used Through

CODE    Item Description Budget Amount 4th QRT EOY

7100 Advertising/Newsletter  2,400.00 2,451.30 102%

7200 Auto & Truck Exp. 25,000.00 28,006.60 112%

7250 Auto Exp.Reimb. 1,800.00 1,223.53 68%

7300 Bank Charges 100.00 10.00 10%

7560 Payclix / Credit Cards 240.00 254.40 106%

7750 Custodial Services 5,760.00 5,760.00 100%

7950 Dues/Fees/Subscriptions/Rcrding Fees 13,000.00 13,206.77 102%

8000 Seminar Expense 1,000.00 4,294.00 429%

8100 Emp. Health Ins. 30,000.00 21,672.79 72%

8150 Insurance-General 13,000.00 14,269.80 110%

8250 Interest 14,000.00 13,443.79 96%

8310 Lawn Care 5,760.00 4,800.00 83%

8340 Meals/ Entertainment 1,000.00 1,014.97 101%

8390 Pest Control 400.00 380.00 95%

8400 Postage/Freight 4,800.00 3,388.61 71%

8450 Professional Fees 21,000.00 17,289.81 82%

8460 Radio Communication 1,100.00 1,149.00 104%

8490 Repairs/ Maintenance 1,000.00 2,331.49 233%

8530 Rent (Equipment) 300.00 0.00 0%

8550 Employer Match (ESIRA) 3,200.00 4,912.53 154%

8590 Salaries 196,000.00 197,922.34 101%

8600 Sanitation 240.00 255.00 106%

8630 Office Supplies 4,000.00 3,766.70 94%

8650 Other Supplies 2,000.00 1,989.57 99%

8670 Taxes- Payroll 19,636.00 14,947.70 76%

8700 Telephone/Internet/Cell 6,000.00 6,420.37 107%

8710 Living Expense 1,000.00 0.00 0%

8730 Travel 400.00 0.00 0%

8740 Uniforms 2,800.00 2,366.56 85%

8750 Utilities-Office  2,300.00 2,080.81 90%

 379,236.00 369,608.44 97%

6510 Purchases-Materials 40,000.00 49,097.59 123%

6520 Subcontracted Labor 50,000.00 38,354.84 77%

6750 Production Supplies/Testing 14,000.00 12,284.86 88%

6760 Utillities 24,000.00 23,718.30 99%

  128,000.00 123,455.59 96%

III)   Notes Payable (Principle only)
5211 CCWC (Loan) 33,758.00 33,757.99 100%

5219 RCB (2014 Ford Truck Loan) 7,117.00 7,117.24 100%

5220 RCB (2019 Ford Truck Loan) 3,370.81 3,421.20 101%

5210 SSB (L.O.C.) 0.00 0.00 0%
44,245.81 44,296.43 100%

I.) General Administrative 379,236.00 369,608.44 97%

II.) Operational Expense 128,000.00 123,455.59 96%

III.) Note Payable (Principle) 44,245.81 44,296.43 100%

 551,481.81 537,360.46 97%

I)   General Administrative Expenses

Total Expenses

Sub Total

TWIN CREEK WATER CORPORATION
FINAL BUDGET 2020

Recap Expenses For 2020 Budget

 II) Operational Expenses

Sub Total

Sub Total

 1
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Actual Percent To

 Budget Through Budget

Item Description Amount 4th QRT Through EOY

1) WATER SALES 560,000.00 614,430.41 110%

2) REGULATORY FEES  -0.0129 7,000.00 7,718.54 110%

3) NON STANDARD INSTALLATION 0.00 27,134.29 100%

4) GAS ROYALTY 300.00 289.12 96%
567,300.00 649,572.36

Est Cost Actual Cost % Completed  
 

CODE
2163 Russell/Gallagher Rlct LN   

Pedigo LN Relocate   
Mini Excavator   

2189 Diagnostic Units-All Sites (6) 50,000.00 47,540.18 100%   
Walker Praire Road Upgrade   
FM1940 S Row Relocate   
Pressure Tank Plnt #1   

2186 Regulatory Plants Upgrades 25,000.00 22,050.00 95%   
 

75,000.00 69,590.18    

CODE
2187 Accident Claim Hwy 79 0.00 1,628.61
2188 Office Wiring/Security Upgrades 0.00 5,762.20

0.00 7,390.81

CODE
2182 W & P Non Standard 0.00 275.00
2185 Priestly Non Standard 0.00 5,512.50
2190 Lindan/Rudy Non Standard 13,048.41 13,577.59
2191 Bush Non Standard 17,835.88-3,700.00 14,085.88 14,739.26

27,134.29 34,104.35

102,134.29 111,085.34   

CODE
Loan Balance as 

of 12-31-2020

Est. Loan 
Balance at end of 

FY
5211  CCWC (Loan) 222,821.60 222,821.60
5219 RCB (Truck Loan) 2014 Ford Trk 1,804.45 1,804.45
5220 RCB (Truck Loan) 2019 Ford Trk 28,138.80 28,189.19
5210 South Star (L.O.C.) 25,000.00 25,000.00

Total Balances 277,764.85 277,815.24

SAVINGS/CD  ACCOUNTS BAL. EOY

SSB Savings Acct Balance 23,179.90

RCB Saving Acct Balance 2,515.94

SSB CD Acct Balance 135,455.52

RCB CD Acct Balance 90,251.85

Total Balances 251,403.21

CAPITAL IMPROVMENTS

FINAL BUDGET 2020

                   INCOME PROJECTIONS

CAPITAL IMPROVEMENTS: 2020 BUDGET REQUEST

Total Balances

MISCELLANCE ITEMS

Totals

Totals

Totals

NON-BUDGETED ITEMS

Gross Capital Improvements Total

NON-STANDARD INSTALLATION

Totals

 2
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2019 INDEPENDENT AUDITOR’S REPORT 
 by Thompson, Derrig & Craig, PC 

In our opinion, the financial statements referred to above present fairly, in all material respects, the assets, 
liabilities, and net assets of Twin Creek Water Supply Corporation as of December 31, 2019, and its revenue and 

expenses for the year then ended in accordance with the modified cash basis of accounting as described in Note 1. 
Full audit report available upon request. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



                           Phone: (979) 828-5385			   Email: office@twincreekwsc.org		             Spring Newsletter 2021

 

 

CODE    Item Description Budget Amount
7100 Advertising/Newsletter  2,400.00

7200 Auto & Truck Exp. 25,000.00

7250 Auto Exp.Reimb. 1,500.00

7300 Bank Charges 100.00

7560 Payclix / Credit Cards 240.00

7750 Custodial Services 5,760.00

7950 Dues, Fees, Subscriptions, Recording Fees 14,000.00

8000 Seminar Expense 3,000.00

8100 Emp. Health Ins. 30,000.00

8150 Insurance-General 15,000.00

8250 Interest 11,931.00

8310 Lawn Care 5,760.00

8340 Meals/ Entertainment 1,000.00

8390 Pest Control 400.00

8400 Postage/Freight 4,400.00

8450 Professional Fees 21,000.00

8460 Radio Communication 1,200.00

8490 Repairs/ Maintenance 1,500.00

8530 Rent (Equipment) 300.00

8550 Employer Match (ESIRA) 6,466.00

8590 Salaries 215,524.00

8600 Sanitation 300.00

8630 Office Supplies 4,000.00

8650 Other Supplies 2,000.00

8670 Taxes- Payroll 20,173.00

8700 Telephone/Internet/Cell 6,500.00

8710 Living Expense 1,000.00

8730 Travel 400.00

8740 Uniforms 2,500.00

8750 Utilities-Office  2,300.00

 Sub Total 405,654.00

6510 Purchases-Materials 48,000.00

6520 Subcontracted Labor 36,000.00

6750 Production Supplies/Testing 14,000.00

6760 Utillities 25,000.00

  Sub Total 123,000.00

III)   Notes Payable (Principle only)
5211 CCWC (Loan) 35,485.11

5219 RCB (Truck Loan) 1,804.45

5220 RCB (Truck Loan) 10,308.79

5221 BNP (Mini Ex) 6,449.19

5210 SSB L.O.C.) 25,000.00
Sub Total 79,047.54

I.) General Administrative 405,654.00

II.) Operational Expense 123,000.00

III.) Note Payable (Principle) 79,055.35

 Total Est. Expenses 607,709.35

TWIN CREEK WATER CORPORATION
FY 2021 BUDGET

Recap Expenses For 2019 Budget

 II) Operational Expenses

I)   General Administrative Expenses

 1
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 Budget
Item Description Amount

1) WATER SALES 585,000.00

2) REGULATORY FEES  -0.0129 7,500.00

3) NON STANDARD INSTALLATION 0.00

4) GAS ROYALTY 350.00
Totals 592,850.00

  Est Cost Actual Cost % Complete Final Cost TD

CODE
NB Service Corry Booster  
Ainsworth Capicity Upgrade
Meter/Assemble Change Outs
Russell/Gallagher Rlct Line
Pedigo Line Relocate
Ice Machine 

Totals 0.00

CODE

Totals 0.00

CODE

Totals 0.00

CODE Loan Balance 1-1-21

Est. Loan 
Balance at end 

of FY
5211  CCWC (Loan) 222,821.60 187,336.49
5219 RCB (2014 Truck-Loan) 1,804.45 0.00
5220 RCB (2019 Truck-Loan) 28,189.19 17,880.40
5210 South Star Bank (L.O.C.) 25,000.00 0.00
5221 BNP (Mini Ex) 35,177.26 28,728.07

Total Balances 312,992.50 233,944.96

Notes: SSB Savings Acct Balance 23,179.90

RCB Saving Acct Balance 2,515.94

SSB CD Acct Balance 135,455.52

RCB CD Acct Balance 90,251.85

Total Balances 251,403.21

MISCELLANCE ITEMS

NON-BUDGETED ITEMS

Gross Capital Improvements Total

NON-STANDARD INSTALLATION

CAPITAL IMPROVMENTS

FY 2021 BUDGET

                   INCOME PROJECTIONS

CAPITAL IMPROVEMENTS: 2021 BUDGET REQUEST $

Total Balances

 2
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MISSION STATEMENT

To consistently supply high-quality water to the residents and businesses of
Southeastern Robertson County by responsibly and safely developing, producing,
and delivering this natural resource in an effi cient and professional manner while

concentrating on conservation, quality, and dependability of service.
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MESSAGE FROM THE PRESIDENT

Dear Twin Creek Water Supply Corporation (TCWSC) Members,

I sincerely hope that everyone enjoyed our Summer season.  As it turns out it was one of the 
“wettest” on record which is great for the grass but bad for water sales in what is normally our 
highest revenue months.

In the past Spring Newsletter I continued to inform you of the situation about the loss of our 
New Baden (#4) well.  As you may recall, I said that the cost of drilling a new well was beyond 
the  nancial reach of our little water company so the Board of Directors (BOD) were busy with 
the implementation of an alternate plan. That plan basically said that we would use the New 
Baden facility as a “compression” station for our Members in the northern parts of our system. 
The water would be supplied from our wells to the south (#’s  1, 2 & 3). This plan would still 
be very expensive to implement, but we could do so by not putting our water company in a 
precarious  nancial position due to the terms of a huge loan. 

There were several downsides or negatives of the alternate plan which dealt with the long term 
eff ect of not replacing the well.

 • 

•

Your BOD spent a lot of time considering the best way forward but the terms of a huge loan 
appeared to be insurmountable. Due to our open communication to our Members about our 
problem, we have had a lot of discussion with Members as well as other people with other rural 
water companies about our situation.

What will be the impact on the system should we lose one of the other wells?  
While those wells are still in good shape on their life span, a casing failure would be 
catastrophe on the ability of the system to meet the demands of our Members.

If a New Baden replacement well was not drilled, at some time in the future, 
we could lose our Historical Use Permit for the well from the Brazos Valley 
Groundwater Conservation District. This permit probably would never be reissued 
to pull water from the Simsboro aquifer which is where we now get our water. 
The Simsboro is one of the most pristine groundwater sources in Texas.  It is the 
BOD’s responsibility to protect the assets of the TCWSC on behalf of its Members 
(stockholders). The BOD spent a lot of time with due diligence on whether the 
alternate plan would protect those assets for future generations.

TWIN CREEK WATER SUPPLY CORPORTATION
SPRING NEWSLETTER 2017

Volume I, Issue 30 Spring 2017
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MESSAGE FROM THE PRESIDENT

Dear TCWSC Members 

It appears we have experienced another warm winter. I guess we will be experiencing some 
“big” bugs later this year! 

I just reviewed my last two newsletter articles because I strive to keep you informed without 
repeating myself too much. As you may remember, my topic of both articles in 2016 concerned 
the failure of our well #4 which is located in New Baden. This was a major incident for our little 
water company as it left us facing a large fiscal decision. I won’t review the details of all the 
information that I provided in the last two articles, but I do want to review the salient factors 
and the decisions that the BOD made. 

 Due to the high cost of replacing the well and the ability of TCWSC to obtain a large loan 
with terms that we could handle, the BOD approved an alternate plan to convert the 
well site into a “compression” station.  

 Given the projected cost of that project, the BOD voted to raise our water rates to 
Members to cover that cost over a reasonable period of time. 

 While we could afford the alternate plan which would have given the water company 
the ability to deliver water to our Members in the northern section of our system, it 
had several severe drawbacks. 

 The major drawback to the alternate plan basically made the assumption that our other 
three wells would not experience any production problems. Should we experience an 
issue, such as another casing failure, it would mean that the system would have to 
function on two wells. Given the timing, such as an incident in the middle of a summer 
drought, the pressure in the system could drop below the required minimum mandated 
by TCEQ. 

 In my last article, I related to you that a source of a loan, with terms that the water 
company could agree, had been offered the loan amount needed to drill a new well. 
This offer came after much discussion with the source about “foreseen and 
unforeseen” ramifications of not being able to drill a replacement well. 

 We closed on the loan in July and then proceeded down the path of dealing with all of 
the agencies that have oversite on rural water in Texas. Needless to say, while these 
agencies are needed to make sure that our drinking water is secure and safe, it is a long 
path. (If you’re over 60, you probably remember who Wernher von Braun is and that he 
is credited with inventing the Saturn V rocket which pioneered our space program. In a 
response to the then President of the US who asked von Braun “how it was going?”, 
von Braun replied “defying gravity is easy but the paper work is over whelming!”.) The 
TCWSC BOD can identify with that statement. Drilling the well is relatively the easy part. 

MISSION STATEMENT
To consistently supply high-quality water to the residents and businesses of 

Southeastern Robertson County by responsibly and safely developing, producing, 
and delivering this natural resource in an efficient and professional manner while 

concentrating on conservation, quality, and dependability of service.
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MESSAGE FROM THE PRESIDENT

Dear Twin Creek Water Supply Corporation (TCWSC) Members,

I sincerely hope that everyone enjoyed our Summer season.  As it turns out it was one of the 
“wettest” on record which is great for the grass but bad for water sales in what is normally our 
highest revenue months.

In the past Spring Newsletter I continued to inform you of the situation about the loss of our 
New Baden (#4) well.  As you may recall, I said that the cost of drilling a new well was beyond 
the  nancial reach of our little water company so the Board of Directors (BOD) were busy with 
the implementation of an alternate plan. That plan basically said that we would use the New 
Baden facility as a “compression” station for our Members in the northern parts of our system. 
The water would be supplied from our wells to the south (#’s  1, 2 & 3). This plan would still 
be very expensive to implement, but we could do so by not putting our water company in a 
precarious  nancial position due to the terms of a huge loan. 

There were several downsides or negatives of the alternate plan which dealt with the long term 
eff ect of not replacing the well.

 • 

•

Your BOD spent a lot of time considering the best way forward but the terms of a huge loan 
appeared to be insurmountable. Due to our open communication to our Members about our 
problem, we have had a lot of discussion with Members as well as other people with other rural 
water companies about our situation.

What will be the impact on the system should we lose one of the other wells?  
While those wells are still in good shape on their life span, a casing failure would be 
catastrophe on the ability of the system to meet the demands of our Members.

If a New Baden replacement well was not drilled, at some time in the future, 
we could lose our Historical Use Permit for the well from the Brazos Valley 
Groundwater Conservation District. This permit probably would never be reissued 
to pull water from the Simsboro aquifer which is where we now get our water. 
The Simsboro is one of the most pristine groundwater sources in Texas.  It is the 
BOD’s responsibility to protect the assets of the TCWSC on behalf of its Members 
(stockholders). The BOD spent a lot of time with due diligence on whether the 
alternate plan would protect those assets for future generations.

Office Hours: Monday-Friday
8:00 AM-12:00 PM
& 1:00 PM-5:00 PM

EMERGENCY AFTER HOURS
Leave a voice message at (979) 828-5385 or call:
Office Manager: Tomi Houston (254) 717-5883
General Manager: Mary Caudle (903) 208-1201


